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t-1ay 1 8, 1 981 

The Reverend Father Zenob Nalbandian, Pastor 
Holy Resurrect ion Armenian Church 
909 t1 i eh t ~an Avenue 
South t~ llwauk ee , i~ isconsin 53172 

Dear Father Zenob: 

As of today, we have not yet received from 
you the names, addresses and phone numbers of the 
new Parish Counci I members of your Church. 

This information is needed within the next 
week as we are tn the final stages of updating the 
Directory of the Parishes which we are planning to 
ma i I in ml d-Juno. 

We would like the Directory made aval labl to 
you ea r I y enough this year so that it does not 
becoMe obsolete within a short time after recelot. 

Please help us to meet our deadline; send the 
necessary information, ri ght away, to t-1s . Vivlan 
Vartouklan at our Headquarters . 

Respectfu lly yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 


